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CMCS General Meeting

Saturday September 10th - Noon
Meeting Starts About 12:30 pm e,
Alfy’s Pizza Y
4820 196th Street Southwest, Lynnwood, WA
(425) 775-5459
Contact: Oran@CorvetteMarqueClub.com

CORVETTE
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Cover Car - Alton & Aldene Loe’s 2009 Coupe

This is our second Corvette. The
first was a 2000 Millennium
Yellow Coupe purchased new in
2000. When the car was 10 years
old we decided to trade up to a
Ce.

Joe Harvey at Speedway
Chevrolet in Monroe tracked this
car down for us. The new C6 is
Crystal Red Metallic with Z51
package, dual roofs and 4LT
leather kit. Our C6 had been
sitting on the showroom floor of a dealer in Massachusetts for 583
days. Joe had it loaded on a transport and we had it a week later.
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We recently added an insulation package to our Cé. The floor of the
passenger compartment got pretty hot and there was a lot of road
noise. A layer of insulation under the carpet from the firewall back to
the rear hatch reduced the heat inside the car and made it easier to
have a conversation. Now that it is quieter, we are putting on a Billy
Boat Fusion exhaust with the mild to wild switch so we can hear the
engine when we want to. Our Corvette will sound less like a sewing
machine and more like the sports car it is.

We are new members, but have been to several events over the last few
years. We took part in a XXX Corvette Show, a Salmon Days parade
and Alton taught at the Driving School several years ago. Alton got his
track experience with the BMW school driving non-BMW cars and
passing the BMW drivers around the track in the 2000 Coupe.

We are looking forward to getting to know all of you and to doing lots
more events with CMCS.



Marque My Words

by President

Steve
Yabroff

This year's All Corvette Show and Burger Bash at XXX Root Beer Drive
In is now history. If you had a chance to participate, | hope you all
enjoyed it. If you took the opportunity to help Stan & Billi, thank you. It
takes a whole Club to make events happen. But mostly, our thanks to
Stan & Billi Trask for making this event happen.

September normally heralds the start of Fall, with kids heading back to
school, cooler weather and Fall colors. A great time to be out enjoying
our Corvettes. This year, the Kirkland Concours is featuring solid axle
Corvettes and for the Vin d'Elegance including pre 1970 Corvettes (an
all member email was sent out to you on August 2nd). The event is
being held the weekend of September 10th and all proceeds go to
support the children's Hospital. Follow this link for more specifics:
http://www.kirklandconcours.com/vin.html

Then on October 8th we'll have the opportunity to share “Corvette Joy”
with the Vettes for Vets in Port Orchard. This event is sponsored by the
Glass Odyssey Corvette Club, and CMCS members always participate in
a big way. It's one of the most rewarding ways to enjoy the
camaraderie of other Corvette owners and do something nice for those
who have defended our Country.

Last month I mentioned that | was going to learn how to drive at
School Daze. They stress safety in every aspect of the event. My
instructor (our own Tim Cox) rode with me every step of the way,
providing a running commentary, as we approached each corner, giving
instant feedback so | could improve my skill at staying on the proper
line. In addition, when he went out | rode along with him too. And
again, more running commentary. To say | learned a lot would be an
understatement. | can't say that | drove particularly fast, but that
wasn't the point. The car still has much higher skill levels than | do, but
I am learning and | had a total blast! Was it hard on the car? Not that |
could tell. Yes | probably wore the tires a bit more than with normal
street driving, but there was surprisingly little noticeable extra wear.
One thing we did do in advance of the event was to bleed the brakes. |
was surprised at how much “gunk” came out of a three year old car. So,
will I be out there next year? You bet! And | would encourage everyone
with a Coupe to come join in too. You will learn a lot and have a good
time too.


http://www.kirklandconcours.com/vin.html

To those who sent me get well wishes, thank you. It does help. By the
time you read this | should be mostly well. For those who didn't hear,
my summer “cold” turned out to be Pneumonia. A surprise to me too.
So take good care of yourselves and let's all remember to savor our
friendships, and each and every day we get to enjoy them and our
Corvettes.

Enjoy the rest of the Summer and save the wave.

Upcoming Activities

September 2011
9/8 CMCS Board Meeting (See page 8 in this newsletter)

9/10  CMCS General Meeting (See page 3 in this newsletter)

9/17  Capital City Vette Fest VIl by Corvettes de Olympia. Titus Will
Chevrolet, 2255 Carriage Loop, Olympia, WA. Meagan Renick:
(360) 459-0771 notdads@hotmail.com

Note: The Vettes for Vets event has moved to a date of October 8th.
9/18  NWACC Autocross - Shelton Airport

October 2011

10/06 CMCS Board Meeting, Denny's Restaurant, 720 NW Gilman
Blvd., Issaquah WA 6:00 pm (425) 392-6025.

10/08 Vette Rides for Veterans #2. Hosted by Glass Odyssey Corvette
Club. CMCS Contact: Marty Cameron:
Marty@CorvetteMarqueClub.com

10/15 CMCS General Meeting

November 2011

11/10 CMCS Board Meeting, Plum Delicious Restaurant - 3212 NE
Sunset Blvd Renton - 6:00 pm (425-255-8510).

11/12 CMCS Annual Auction and November General Meeting
(See page 22 in this newsletter)

December 2011

12/8 CMCS Board Meeting. Round Table Pizza. 15025 NE 24th St.
Redmond. 6:00 pm (425) 644-7117.

12/10 CMCS Christmas Party and General Meeting. Renton Technical
Center. Salmon/prime rib buffet.
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247

The August 13th General Membership meeting met for breakfast at
Plum Delicious Restaurant in Renton. A tour followed the meeting. CMCS
welcomed 12 new members who are looking forward to getting to know
other enthusiastic Corvette owners and participating in the many
activities planned for the coming months. Current membership stands at

Richard Brownson Ryan Erickson Richard Johnson
(Wife Patti not shown) (Wife Ermine not shown) 2009 Black Z06

1994 Black Conv. 2002 Blue Z06

(Wife Shawna not shown)

2008 Atomic Orange
Convertible

er Rehr
(Bill Starkweather's
2005 Red Convertible.)

Continued on
Next Page
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New Members (continued from previous page)

Alton & Aldene Loe Kimberly Sharp & Karen Breen-James
2009 Crystal Red Coupe (Daughter & Mother)
1993 Ruby Red Coupe

September Birthdays

Patricia Luczyk 2| Carol Maxwell 15| Chris vonRavensberg 21
Terry Myers 2| Molly Baker 16 | Fernando Irizarry 22
Cynthia Lucke 7 | Jean Dager 16| Jo Spurr 27
Paul Mushkin 9| Gayle Gotner 16 | Cary Auguston 28
Craig Turi 10| Leslie vonRavensberg 16 | Rick Milsow 28
Tammara King 13| Jean Yabroff 18 | Brown M. Maloney 29
Sharon White 14| Sara Maloney 19 | Emily Evans 30

Thursday September 8th - 6:00 pm

CORVETTE

& s, Meeting Starts at 6:45 pm
@AE Family Pancake House
17621 Redmond Way, Redmond WA

(425) 883-0922
Contact: Stan@CorvetteMarqueClub.com
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Coldwell Banker - Teri Lane - Realtor
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HOT! HOT!! HOT!!!
Our local market is SIZZLING!!

Interest Rates holding at LOW lows!!!

Want to know what YOUR
home is worth today... or

curious what you can afford?
Call me!

Tert Lang tetoce
%a\
68 BATN

As a club member for several years Hﬂve M‘leels -
You can trust that T will take will Tegef..-
the best f you...
e best care of yoiL. of Your

d time and For
ndsawyouincadmoney KOT pstanet yoedist

“A’” Team Home Inspection, Inc.
Over 5000 satisfied homeowners since 1995
= Now inspecting GREEN.
« Healthy Home Inspections.

= Environmental Neighborhood Report, Locates leaking oil
tanks, clandestine drug labs, landfills.

= Is your ventilation & insulation adequate?*.
= Is your home wasting energy?

Paul A. Luczyk ASHI Certified Building Consultant
We inspect all types of Houses.

(425) 290-9964 | www.ateam-inspection.com



www.ateam-inspection.com

CMCS General Meeting Minutes

by Lorrie Montgomery
August 13, 2011
Plum Delicious Restaurant, Renton, WA

In the absence of President Steve Yabroff, Vice
President Stan Trask called the meeting to order at 9:44
am.

Board Members present: Stan Trask, Lorrie Montgomery, Lyal
Schlotterbeck, Oran Petersen, Mark VerMurlen and Al Dager.

Officers Reports:

President’s Report: Stan Trask reported for President Steve Yabroff
that he has appointed Jean Dager Membership Chairman for the
remainder of this fiscal year. He also reported that Steve has appointed
Dennis and Lorrie Montgomery and Frank and Mary Stanfield to lead
the planning of the club’s 50th Anniversary Event in 2013.

Secretary’s Report: Lorrie Montgomery asked for additions or
corrections to the minutes as they were printed in the August

Newsletter. There were none and the minutes were approved as
published.

Vice President’s Report: Stan Trask reported that he has 1 club radio
for purchase after selling one today. The normal retail price is $279.00
however we have one available for $209.00. If anyone would like a club
radio for upcoming events, please email Stan and he will have it all
charged and ready. He will be ordering more soon, with the price to be
determined. He is also very short on club cards, but should have more
soon.

Treasurer’s Report: Lyal Schlotterbeck reported that the club is doing
well and that we had a very successful School Daze. He also reminded
everyone that if they would like to review the financial records he has
them with him, and will have them for review at each meeting.

Standing Committee Reports:

Membership: Jean Dager, Membership Chairman, introduced the

following new members:

* Sher Rehr who is joining as Full Member with current Member Bill
Starkweather

* Karen Breen-James and Kimberly Sharp, who are mother and
daughter

* Richard Johnson

* Alton and Aldene Loe




* Steve and Shawna Wortman
* Ryan and Ermine Erickson
* Richard and Patti Brownson

It was moved and seconded that we vote these individuals into
membership. The motion carried unanimously. This brings our
Membership total to 247.

Activities: Oran Petersen reported the following General Membership

Meeting venues:

¢ September: Alfy’s Pizza in Lynnwood, eat at noon, meeting about
12:30 pm.

¢ October: TBD

¢ November: Thanksgiving Potluck and Meeting at the Grange Hall
in Woodinville

¢ December: Christmas Meeting at Renton Vocational Tech.

Event chairs offered the following reports:

¢ XXX All Corvette Show and Burger Bash, August 14th. Stan Trask
reported that the XXX is tomorrow and they are expecting a lot of
cars. Registration opens at 7:00 A.M. with trophies awarded at 3:00
P.M. Entry fee is $20 per car.

¢ Ferrous Fanny II, August 25th — 28th. Gary Main reported that they
have 16 cars going on this event. He gave a short overview of the
weekend’s schedule. Contact Gary or Kayla for additional details.

Public/Community Service (Adopt-A-Highway): John R. Thomas

reported that they had a very successful clean up on July 31%'. He
thanked all the volunteers who helped that day.

Newsletter: Oran Petersen reported that he is always looking for cover
photos, but thinks he has a number to choose from given the large
number of new members today!

Communications: Kayla Main had no report.

Charity: Marty Cameron announced that the next Vettes for Vets run
to the Veterans Home in Retsil, would be September 17th. Meet at Fry’s
in Renton as usual. She will send an all-member email with details.
She asked for contributions of magazines, CDs puzzles, games, etc., to
deliver to the Vettes.

Editor’s Note: Vettes for Vets changed to October 8th.

Marty also announced that the Thanksgiving Potluck and General
Membership Meeting would be held at the Grange Hall in
Woodinville. She is still in the planning stages, but guaranteed that



there would be something to eat and something fun to do. There will
be more details to come.

Apparel: Carol Feveryear has jackets to try on, T-Shirts (2 for $10) to
buy and Polo Shirts to order. Having some extra shirts, a short auction
was held to sell 2 shirts with proceeds going to the Dee Esping
Memorial Charity. The Denim shirt sold for $26.00 and the polo shirt
for $10.00.

Parades: Jim McDonnell reported that we had a great parade season
carrying Seafair Princesses and dignitaries. With the exception of a
possible parade in Monroe, parades are closed for the season.

Representatives:

NWACC: Ken Jones reminded us that NWACC stands for Northwest

Association of Corvette Clubs, of which CMCS is a member. He

announced the following NWACC Events:

¢ Autocross on August 14th in conjunction with Classical Glass’s 5
Star Event

* Autocross on September 18th in Shelton

NCRS: Stan Trask reminded us that NCRS stands for National
Corvette Restorers Society and is a wealth of information on
restoration of older Corvettes. The organization is open to 1953 — 1996
Corvettes. There is both a Regional and National Chapter and it’s good
to join both. Contact Stan for more information on NCRS.

NCM: Wes Holmes, CMCS National Corvette Museum Ambassador,
reported that Len Tucker, the NCM Ambassador for Classical Glass,
would like everyone to email him at lensvettestuff@comcast.net if they
are interested in having an NCM event in the Northwest.

He also reported the NCM is holding a High Performance meet in
California the weekend of September 7th and 8th. See the NCM
Website for more details.

He encouraged us to save the date for the 2014 National Corvette
Caravan. Contact John R. Thomas for more details.

O1d Business: There was no old business.
New Business: There was no new business.

50/50 Drawing: John Henderson was the lucky winner of $52.00. In
addition, $52.00 will go into the fund that provides an automotive
scholarship to a student in the GM ASEP Program at Shoreline
Community College. Congratulations John.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:22 am

Respectfully submitted, Lorrie Montgomery, Secretary
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Vettes for Vets - Charity

by Marty Cameron

Saturday October 8, 2011

Corvettes are needed for our 2nd 2011

Vettes for Veterans event. CMCS has

hooked up with Glass Odyssey Corvette

Club to “give back” to the veterans who

have served our country by giving them a

pre-selected 10-15 minute ride in our
Vettes. This event has grown to be very popular with both
the male and female veterans at Retsil.

CMCS members will meet at Fry's Electronics in Renton
at 11 am. We will leave the parking lot at 11:30 sharp to
meet up with Glass Odyssey CC at 1 pm for lunch at Bucks
A & W Restaurant in Port Orchard. After lunch the group
will have a 5 - 10 minute drive to Retsil.

After a short show-n-shine and after emptying the
Corvettes of all the donated clothing, books, magazines,
CDs and more, and with lots of help from the staff at
Retsil, we will begin our veteran rides.

Retsil is very welcoming, with lots of stories to be heard
from the many veterans who come out for a ride or just
to look at the cars.

I will take delivery of any items prior to the event if you
can't make this Vettes for Vets.
Marty@CorvetteMargueClub.com

Note: Glass Odyssey Corvette Club moved the date for this event from
September 17th to October 8th.
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Lee Johnson Chevrolet - Sponsor

www.leejohnsonchevrolet.com

Sales: (888) 556-3445
Monday - Friday: 9:30am - 8:00pm
Saturday: 9:00am - 7:00pm

Sunday: 11:00am - 6:00pm
Internet Manager: Chris Pillings (425) 827-0521

Service & Parts & Quick Lube (800) 729-7578
Monday - Saturday: 7:00am - 7:00pm

Sunday: Closed
Service Representative: Tom Mulholland (425) 629-2600
Corvette Specialist: Bryan Sessions

(888) 556-3445

Service & Parts

10% Discount to
(e Kinson CMCS Members

N
(Cannot be used in conjunction with other offers.)
11845 NE 85th

To Redmond
(East)

Kirkland, WA 98033

14


www.leejohnsonchevrolet.com

Speedway Chevrolet - Proud Sponsor of CMCS
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JOE KNOWS CORVETTES

Go to our new Web site to see more details and photos of our cars:
www.JoeKnowsCorvettes.com
Joe Harvey (425) 773-0154

2011 Grand Sport Roadster Triple Black Auto
2011 Corvette Roadster Triple Black Auto
2011 Corvette Coupe Crystal Red on Black Auto
2011 Grand Sport Coupe Cyber Gray Auto
2010 Grand Sport Coupe Cyber Gray on Black Auto

Zero Percent financing for 72 months on all New 2010 Corvettes (or $4000 rebate) + extra
$3000 eligible for customers who receive the mailing or are on the manifest list.

Year/Model Corvette Miles Color Trans. Price
2010 Grand Sport Coupe 27k Blade Silver on Black Auto  $49.980
2008 Z06 15k Black On Black 6-Spd  $55,980
2005 Coupe 52k Machine Silver onGray 6-Spd ~ $27,980
2004 Z06 17k Silver on Black 6-Spd  $29,980
2003 Z06 38k Silver on Black 6-Spd  $26,980
1998 Convertible 23k Pewter on Black Auto $22,980

S S S S S S S S S S S S S EEEEEE S SSESESESESESESSESESEEEEEEEEEEEN

Service & Parts 10% Discount to CMCS Members

(Cannot be used in conjunction with other offers.)

Contact Joe Harvey for any of your vehicle needs (425) 773-0154
joe@joeknowscorvettes@comcast.net
1-877-71-SPEED 16957 West Main Street, Monroe WA
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XXX Drive-In All Corvette Show & Burger Bash - Event Report
By Stan & Billi Trask

Sunday August 14th started out overcast and the
forecast was calling for rain by afternoon.
Nonetheless, the CMCS crew of volunteers (who
did a wonderful job!) were on hand by 6:00 am to
start the process of parking and registering cars.
A few breaks in the clouds here and there helped
a few to decide to make the trek to the Triple XXX

in Issaquah and by 11:30 am we had registered our last of a late

arriving crowd of 114 beautiful Corvettes parked and ready for the

show under partly cloudy skies.

Many thanks to all of the CMCS Volunteers who worked tirelessly
throughout the day to help make the show a huge success! Special
thanks goes out to our Sponsors Lee Johnson and Speedway Chevrolet
as well as the Triple XXX Drive Inn for their donation of raffle prizes
and keeping the food and drinks coming to the large crowd of
onlookers who had gathered to see the cars.

By the time we were ready to award trophies, we were blessed with
beautiful sunny skies and more than one Corvette owner grateful the
weather forecasters were wrong (again!).

The results of the show are as follows:

C1- 1953 - 1962

1st Place Fred Mills No Club
2nd Place Paul Kapioski No Club
3rd Place Mike Baily NCRS
C2-1963 - 1967
1st Place Stewart Lowe CMCS & NCRS
2nd Place Paul Kapioski No Club
3rd Place Dave Cabanas No Club
Class Award Bob Kochendorfer No Club
Class Award Gary Guernsey No Club
C3-1968 — 1973
1st Place Bryan Mooney No Club
2nd Place Joe Powell CMCS
3rd Place Lenny Rose No Club

Class Award Paul Norton No Club



C3-1974 — 1982

1st Place David Artz No Club
2nd Place Doug Lemke No Club
3rd Place James Grace No Club
Class Award Ron & Margaret Holly CMCS
C4 —1984 — 1990
1st Place Randy Nelson No Club
2nd Place Jim McDonnell CMCS
C4 — 1991 — 1996
1st Place John Jensen BCCC
2nd Place Jim & Anne Timlick No Club
3rd Place Richard Brownson CMCS
Class Award John Kamm No Club
C5 Coupe — 1997 — 2004
1st Place Lee Woods No Club
2nd Place Steve & Brittany Lombardo No Club
3rd Place Ken Andersen No Club
Class Award Harv Hawks CMCS
Class Award Jeff Colzani Texas Corvette Assoc.
Class Award Tom & Shannon Lee No Club
C5 Convertible — 1997 — 2004
1st Place Suzette Keller No Club
2nd Place Don & Joan Greenwood CGCC
3rd Place Fred Rea No Club
Class Award Larry & Sue Duhrkoop Rose City Corvettes
Class Award Richard Worthen CMCS
Class Award Marlys Green CMCS
C6 Coupe — 2005 - 2011
1st Place Ken & Jean Fiorentino CMCS
2nd Place Mike & Sue Fraser No Club
3nd Place Brad & Debbie Briscoe No Club
Class Award David & Suzette Keller No Club
Class Award Mark White CMCS



Class Award Dick & Molly Baker CMCS
C6 Convertible — 2005 - 2011

1st Place Dave Bailey CGCC

2nd Place Don Stork Legends Car Club

3rd Place Scott White CMCS

Class Award Gary Rozmierski CMCS

Class Award Greg &Valerie Higley NW Corvette Assoc.

Class Award Ken Thomas No Club
Custom/Modified

1st Place Jake & Sandra Stern No Club

2nd Place Dave Plummer No Club

3rd Place Bruce Leven No Club

Lee Johnson Chevrolet Sponsor’s Choice Award
Dave Bailey CGCC
Speedway Chevrolet Sponsor’s Choice Award
Kevin Wilson CMCS
XXX Root Beer Drive-In Sponsor’s Award

Bruce Leven No Club
BEST IN SHOW

Fred Mills No Club

Note: To view many photos of this show, go to the following link:
http://forums.corvetteforum.com/c6-corvette-general-discussion/
2895009-triple-xxx-rootbeer-drive-in-all-corvette-car-show.html



http://forums.corvetteforum.com/c6-corvette-general-discussion/2895009-triple-xxx-rootbeer-drive-in-all-corvette-car-show.html

Adopt-a-Highway - Event Report
by John R. Thomas

A loyal, dedicated crew picked up the trash along our
CMCS section of Interstate 5 on Sunday;, July 31,
despite the wet weather. I want to extend my most
sincere thanks to Carol and Gary Maxwell, Carol and
# Butch Feveryear, Gene Kinnunen, Ken Jones, Nancy
Love, Dennis Montgomery, Steve Yabroff, and my
friend Dana Lewis for persevering through the long,
wet grass and the falling rain. We picked up 11 bags
full of garbage plus a heavy bucket with some items
placed inside it. The Maxwells, Gene, Ken, Nancy, Dennis and Steve
have done this job numerous previous times, and I am really pleased
that the Feveryears joined in. I suspect every pickup worker was damp
almost to the skin after this outing.

Quite a few people wrote me to say that they had conflicts on this date,
and I do understand that midsummer Sundays typically have many
activities. I will look for you next time. I would add that we had good
weather luck on several pickups in late fall or early spring, when the
forecasts were generally worse than what we experienced. So, we
endured this time when the rain did not seem to be in the forecast.
This odd luck led to our not having dressed quite properly for the
weather.

The closest to a collectible item we found was a plush toy doll.
Unfortunately, it was wet and not very clean so it had to go in the
trash.



CMCS Special Recognition - 3rd Quarter 2011

Butch & Carol Feveryear

Each quarter the
CMCS Board
recognizes members
for the extra effort

they have made on
behalf of the Club.

This quarter, the

board recognizes

Butch & Carol

Feveryear, who have

been CMCS members

since October of 2010.

Butch and Carol started getting active in CMCS before even
joining the club, participating in the October Salmon Days
Parade in October of 2010. Shortly thereafter, they joined CMCS
and immediately attended a newsletter assembly party where
they worked harder than anyone else - Talk about first
impressions being lasting ones!

Since that time, they have attended almost every event on the
CMCS schedule, pitching in with a helping hand and always
being one of the first to volunteer. They always come early to
help set up and stay late to help clean up. Just the type of
volunteers that every committee chair is looking for! Earlier this
year when the club was looking for an Apparel Chairperson,
Carol stepped right up to volunteer for the position and has
done a wonderful job managing all of the club's apparel.

We know we will see much more from them in the future and
their spirit of help and “can do” demonstrates what makes
CMCS members like Butch & Carol so special. So, the Board is
pleased to honor Butch & Carol and invites all CMCS Members
to offer them your congratulations and appreciation for all of
their efforts in making CMCS a better club!
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School Daze 2011 - Event Report
by Rick Milsow

Another successful School Daze is in the record
books. This year we had seventy one participants of
which there were eighteen instructors. The need for
instructors was great because again we had a large
turnout in our beginner class which consisted of
drivers who had little or no time on the road course
at Pacific Raceways. We promise them an instructor
in the passenger seat and we delivered.

This year we held our School Daze ground school at the Speedware
shop in Renton. They also supplied refreshments. As a result we held
our Ground School on July 14th at the Speedware shop in Redmond.
There Ryan Schwab presented detailed information about the
intricacies of Pacific Raceway's road course. He covered the course
itself, braking zones, the corners, equipment requirements, the
schedule of the event, what to expect, as well as the rules of the event.
Speedware staff were on hand to provide refreshments and to answer
questions about the shop services and products they offer.

On July 21st the School Daze Team set up the road course at Pacific
Raceways and welcomed the drivers who participated in the event.
There were mostly Corvettes in attendance, but we did have a few
Porsches, an occasional BMW, a couple Camaros and Mustangs, a
beautiful Audi R8, and a couple Mazda Miatas that were modified for
the track. Each driver there with their car to learn more about how
well it handled.

We have four “Run Groups” as we call them. They are A, B, C, D with
the beginners in group D. These are people who have no previous
Pacific Raceway or track experience. Group D tends to learn the most
during the day. They are paired up with an instructor who works with
them to learn the handling characteristics of the car and the demands
of the road course. In “Track Language” the instructor teaches about
the braking zone, the turn in area of a corner, the exit of a corner, the
apex, and the acceleration zone of a corner. The drivers in Group D
tend to learn a lot during their experience.

We offer Group C, Advanced Beginner, for those who have some
previous track experience and place an instructor with these drivers so
they can improve on their experience and driving skills. Group B is
our intermediate group who have improved their skills through
experience on Pacific Raceways or other road courses to a point where
they are competent drivers at speed and continue to work at honing



their skills. Group A is our advance driver group who have extensive
track experience and participate in track events regularly. These
people I will call “Track Junkies.” Many of our Group A drivers also
have excelled to become instructors who help others to enjoy the track
experience.

This year we started the day with some cloudy conditions and light
rain. Learning how your Corvette handles in the rain is a very learning
experience. Off and on during the morning we had a cloud that would
drift over us and leave some moisture behind. This caused us to slow
the participants down, much as you would driving on I-5 during rain.
The afternoon proved to be much nicer weather so the track dried out
and participants were able to experience dry track conditions.

School Daze is a great experience for those who participate and it is
possible because of the tireless work on the part of the School Daze
Team who include Ryan Schwab, Don Schwab, Tim Cox, Mona Cox,
Gary Main, Ron McDuffie, John Thomas, Tom Pritchett, Bob Rothwell,
Scott Main, Mark VerMurlen, Lyal Schlotterbeck, Larry Webb, and
other volunteers who help us to make this event a success. There have
also been numerous other people who have helped over the years.
Thanks to all who helped make this event so successful.
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Laps From the Past or “Marque in Time”

A CMCS history feature by Ben Benninghoff

40 LAPS AGO: September '71. The monthly meeting
was held at the Black Angus in Bellevue. New
members voted into full membership were; Jim & Lois
Hobbs, Pete Johanson, and, John Franz. WWSCC: the
Autocross Olympics is a Council function, Cheney
Stadium is a possible location, for CMCS to enter we
need at least 5 participants; volunteers to run the start-
stop box are also needed. Frank thanked the girls for
their work in setting up & organizing the club's Beach
Party. Nothing new on WSCC concerning our $30
refund. Pat Chase gave a report on the upcoming Christmas Party, those
canvassed seem to like the Top of the Town in the Sorrento Hotel for the
location. Carl Mollnow wanted to know if there was any interest by the
club in putting on a safe-driving demonstration at McCord AFB sometime
in November.

30 LAPS AGO: September '81. President Ernie Kahler gathers the
attendees at the monthly meeting following dinner at the Rusty Duck
Restaurant. Treasurer Joyce Bear was pleased to note that proceeds
acquired from the recent Poker Rallye in Bellevue saw an almost 4-figured
amount going to the Children's Orthopedic Hospital, after expenses.
WWSCC hosts' NW Datsun organized an autocross at McCord AFB with
support from the Washington State Patrol who did the Tech Session. A
new rep. is needed from CMCS by January, or we can become an
Associate Member of WWSCC. Classical Glass has agreed to host the
NWACC Concourse & Autocross in October, but needs volunteers to
make it a success. CMCS is hosting the NWACC Banquet in November at
the Bellevue Athletic Club; Cece Nelson has volunteered to steer a
committee to organize it. The club moved and approved the $40 renewal
fee. NCRS met at their Regional National Meet at Hood River, Oregon.
Membership chairperson Jim notes Mark Wareham, and, John & Norma
Wicknick as new members. Jay mentioned the 1981 Corvette being raffled
off in Bowling Green, Ky. Ernie lead a tour to Leavenworth, a Parking
Session at SIR was attended by several, another tour to Snoqualmie Falls
for breakfast was also well attended. Neil will bring in a sample club
jacket for the members to consider. Len Hodges was given a 'sitting’
ovation for organizing and making the Drag/Swap Meet such a huge
success for our club's participation for the first time. Ernie posed the
question to all attendees if they felt these monthly meetings, involving
eating combined with the meetings, if they were getting too expensive for
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the membership to attend regularly. After everyone had their say, in
between slurping and munching of deserts, I think Ernie got his answer.

20 LAPS AGO: September '91. President John Bell gets the monthly
meeting started at the Columbia Winery at the Woodinville Wine Festival;
during the day's event we parked our Corvettes on the winery's lawn, 40
in all for quite the show, with NCRS mentioned in conjunction with the
event. Dee Esping notes two members rejoining the club, with Sandra
Green being accepted as a member as well. Dee also volunteer's to
organize next month's Oktoberfest at Hale's Ales Microbrewery with their
famous Doppelbrock beer, in North Seattle where the 'beer n brats' will be
enjoyed aplenty. NWACC's banquet is in November with a Poker Run
Tour, and since we are hosting the event we need a good membership
turn out to make sure it's a success. The yearly dues of $50 are due to keep
our membership good in order with NCRS. During the meeting Mike
Morresest of the Woodinville Chamber of Commerce dropped by to thank
us for our participation in their festival.

10 LAPS AGO: September '01. Ron & Teri Kuehner's 1964 “mouse-
engine” (her words!-Ben) 327/300hp red roadster is featured on the
monthly newsletter's cover. The car was first featured on the OYM
newsletter's cover in April of '99, that being of a stripped down “husk” in
its preparation for a total body-off restoration, and what a beautiful sight
it is now. President Jan Cockrum gets an 'early-bird' 9AM monthly
meeting started at the Old Country Buffet in Kirkland seeing 53 attending
and 3 guests, with an impromptu tour following, lead by Tim Cox on a
country drive to Snoqualmie Falls via Duvall. New members voted in
were David Ormerod, and, Brian Dolgoff, bring the total to 274. The
Cascade Loop Weekend Tour, hosted by Rick Milsow was well attended
again. Other activities included Event at the Mountain in Hood River, Or.,
Edmond's Hot Autumn Nights, Adopt-A-Highway clean up outing,
CMCS & the Seattle Mariners baseball night out, and, a Colby Cruize-In in
Everett. Numerous stories in the newsletter note last month club
activities, and a story submitted by Gary Main on GMs “Hot Off The GM
Newsline” of the 2002 Corvette coupe in Electron Blue Metallic, with a
mention that GM is set to sell a 'race-ready’ C5-R Corvette Racecars to
customers, as well as mentioning how well the Corvette Racing Team is
doing in the American Le Mans Series. Two pictures in the newsletter
show Kayla Main taking the keys to her new yellow (what else!- Ben)
roadster from Seaview Chevrolet sales manager Eric Alexander; too bad it
was raining as she drove from the lot, but somehow I don't think she
really minded. Karen Barnott mentioned she & Bob are getting the
beginnings of the plans set for next year's Seattle In September 2002; any
wishing to join in on the planning phase see them for more details. Jan
expressed a thank you from the club to all the years of wonderful support



our sponsor Western Corvette Supply gave our club, and wish the owners
well as they close their doors. We will need to look for another sponsor
and location to host our annual Christa Ministries in Shoreline Corvette
show n shine event.

5 LAPS AGO: September '06. Kevin & Judy Jewell's 2001 C5 Silver Z06
Coupe is featured on the newsletter's cover. President Gary Main gets the
meeting started first by introducing guest speaker Clyde Mason, a retired
B-17 Flying Fortress bomber pilot with the U.S. Army Air Corps & a
prisoner of war during the WWII's European Theater of war, who shared
his stories of those years with those attending; the meeting was held at the
Emerald Heights in Redmond. Membership increases by 6 seeing the
following accepted into the fold; Craig & Lorraine Crummer, Mark &
Cheri VerMurlen, and, Les & Doris Wagner, bringing the total to 305. Club
activities included our 6th Biennial Seattle in September 2006 3-day event
held at the Embassy Suites Hotel in Lynnwood. Another weekend outing
by Corvette de Olympia “End of Summer” Run to the Grey Gull in Ocean
Shores. Two letters of thanks from the Anchorage Corvette Association
club, and from the Ronald McDonald House in Seattle are printed in the
newsletter, thanking us for the donations CMCS made to the Ronald
McDonald House via the Anchorage club, which is an annually
sponsored charity fund raiser event hosted by the Anchorage Corvette
Club; we raised over $1,500 towards their cause.

More Laps to come...

National Corvette Museum News
http://www.corvettemuseum.com

by Vince Perriello

100 Years of Chevrolet Exhibit Open

Chevrolet'’s first car pulled onto

the auto scene like a decked-out

debutante. Race-car driver Louis

Chevrolet imagined an upscale

dream car based on the racing

cars he loved. The Series C Classic

Six produced 40 horsepower and

could go a whopping 65 miles per hour, competing with the high-
performance cars of its time. For the first couple of years, it was simply
called “the Chevrolet.” While Chevrolet co-founder Bill Durant would
quickly shift the company toward affordability, performance would
stay at the heart of Chevrolet for a century to come.


http://www.corvettemuseum.com

The Museum welcomes a special 14-car exhibit now through
December 31, 2011 featuring a 1912 Little, 1928 Phaeton Touring Car,
1935 Standard Coach, 1936 Canopy Express Pick-up, 1942 Special
DeLuxe “War Car’, 1955 Bel Air, 1958 Impala, 1964 Corvair, 1965
Chevelle 300, 1970 Chevelle, 1987 Monte Carlo, 1996 Camaro, 2003
50th Anniversary Corvette and a 2012 Volt.

Make plans to come see this outstanding display!
Z06 Fest is This Month!

The Z06 Fest — September 15-17 is the premier performance oriented
event at the Museum, an event where you can enjoy everything you
want and need to focus on speed and performance! Co-hosted by
Z06VETTE.com, this exciting event offers drag racing, auto cross, tech
sessions, seminars, road tours, a poker run, banquet and much more!

On-line registration closes at 5pm CT on Tuesday, September 6th. All
activities are open to Event Registrants only. On-line registrants will
receive a hardcard credential, lanyard, event pin and dash plaque.
Lifetime registration is $10pp, member registration is $15pp and non-
member registration is $25pp.
Upcoming 2011 Events (Schedule At A Glance):

¢ September 1-3, 2011 NCM Anniversary Celebration/Hall of Fame

See http://www.corvettemuseum.com/registration/celebration/info.shtml
¢ September 15-17, 2011 Z06 Fest

See http://www.corvettemuseum.com/registration/Z06/info.shtml
¢ September 25-30 2011 R8C/Xperience Reunion

See http://www.corvettemuseum.com/registration/r8c/info.shtml
e November 3-5, 2011 Vets ‘n Vettes

See http://www.corvettemuseum.com/registration/vetsnvettes/info.shtml

Our Christmas Ornament has arrived! 2011 NCM Commemorative Ornament.

The newest NCM ornament for 2011
features six generations of Corvette in

front of the National Corvette Museum
spire. $18.00
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September 2011 Calendar

Sun Mon | Tue | Wed Thu Fri Sat
1 2 3
4 5 6 7 8 9 10
Labor Day CMCS Board CMCS General
Meeting Meeting
(Page 8) (Page 3)
11 12 13 14 15 16 17
Capital City
Vette Fest
18 19 20 21 22 23 24
NWACC
Autocross
25 26 27 28 29 30
October 2011 Calendar
Sun Mon | Tue | Wed | Thu | Fri Sat
1
2 3 4 5 6 7 8
CMCS Board Vettes for Vets
Meeting (Page 13)
9 10 11 12 13 14 15
CMCS General
Meeting
16 17 18 19 20 21 22
23 24 25 26 27 28 29
30 31
Halloween




Club Address

CORVETTE The Corvette Marque Club of Seattle
Shes) P.O. Box 534

A Kirkland, WA 98083-0534

= www.CorvetteMargueClub.com

Volume XLVIII, No. 9

Thank You (In alphabetical order) to Ben Benninghoff, Bill & Marty Cameron, Mona
Cox, Jean Dager, Alton & Aldene Loe, Gary & Kayla Main, Rick Milsow, Lorrie
Montgomery, John R.Thomas, Vince Perriello, Stan Trask and Steve Yabroff for their
OYM contributions.

And an extra special THANKS to our sponsors
Lee Johnson Chevrolet
Speedway Chevrolet

Advertising Rates (Classified and Commercial)

Classified advertising must be Corvette related.
Commercial advertising must either be Corvette related or must be associated with the
business/professional activities of a Club member or Club sponsor.

Personal item, non-commercial ads, up to 1/4 page, are free to members for a
maximum of 3 months. Over 1/4 page is one-half of the rate for non-members
published below. The 4th and subsequent months are at the full non-member rates
published below. The fees must be paid in advance to the Club Treasurer.

Non-member personal item advertising, or member commercial rates

¢ Up to 1/4 page $5.00 per issue

* 1/2 page $10.00 per issue

¢ Full page $18.00 per issue

Non-member/non-sponsor commercial Corvette related advertising rates are:
¢ Up to 1/4 page $10.00 per issue

* 1/2 page $20.00 per issue

¢ Full page $40.00 per issue

All material must be received by the editor on or before the 15th of the month preceding the
upcoming issue. The CMCS Executive Board reserves the right to limit advertising quantity
and content. Please send advertising by e-mail if possible. If necessary, send by USPS to the
Club address shown above. Photo prints will not be returned.

Attention: Oran Petersen, CMCS Newsletter Editor
Oran@CorvetteMargueClub.com

Subscription Rates

Subscription to On Your Marque is free to members.

The CMCS Board has established that a subscription rate to On Your Marque for
non-members is $28 for 12 issues. Prepayment is required

Contributions and Donations to CMCS are not deductible under IRS tax rules.

CMCS operates as a non-profit organization under an IRS 501(c)(7) (Social Club) exemption.
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